
Dunham’s Bay Fish and Game Club Inc. 
Minutes of General Membership Meeting         
September 13th, 2023 

The September 2023 General Membership Meeting of the Dunham’s Bay Fish and Game Club 
was held at 7:00 –August 9th, 2023  

 President: John Bowe 
Treasurer Mike Vanderwerken                                                                         Directors                                                  
                                                                                                                    Pat Beland 
 Secretary    Lee Garrand                                                                            John Beecher 
                                                                                                                    Sam Christiansen                                                                                                                            
	 Dennis Dempsey  
                                                                                                                     Bob Benway 
                                                                                                                     Don Kramer 

20 Members/Officers/Directors Attended the Meeting- In Person and Via Zoom 

 John Bowe opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance 

Minutes from previous meeting were read and approved.1st John Beecher. 2nd David Smith. 
Voted Unanimous. 

Treasurers’ Report  Mike V. reported check book balance as $269,259.76. John Beecher 1st, 
Don K. 2nd. Voted Unanimous. Mike V also stated our taxes were complete. 

Membership 
Bob Benway stated we had 655 members  

Archery Pat Beland stated the Archery course had 114 course completions from members and 
non members. 
	  
Buildings and Grounds  Don K stated Soda had been taken without payment. Thought was to 
have a Soda Machine brought in. Bob Benway stated 6” culvert near the 200 yard range installed 
and sand had been brought in to fill low spots. 

Trap David Smith stated he was investigating the spray pattern. 

Bi-Laws/Constitution Sam stated that the Annual meeting is slated for October. 

Steel Targets Good feedback from shooters. No armor piercing rounds noticed. 



Events Committee Sam C stated that the 2 Gun Challenge had been cancelled due to someone 
stating Illegal firearms would be present. Announcement should have stated compliant legal 
firearms only. Dennis D. stated Milsurp Shoot was a lot of fun and many different firearms were 
present. Dan Ladd asked about the next Happy Hour and proposed we have one January 5th a 
Friday. Dan made motion to spend up to $250 for the event. John B 2nd. Voted unanimous. Dan 
also stated the next and 2nd Annual Sportsman’s Flea Market slated for March 30th. A Food 
Vender was discussed and Dan suggested Cruzin’ Kitchen as vendor. 

Legislation/Conservation Council Dan L stated next King George Fishing Tournament slated 
for this upcoming Saturday and Sunday the 16th and 17th.  National Fishing and Hunting Show at 
Tannery Pond slated for September 23rd. Dan also spoke regarding local gun shops and ammo 
purchasing nightmare. 

New Business/Old Business Pat Beland stated we had submitted variance for the Shooting 
Canopy, relief for building and range, survey completed ,site plan review completed. Pat stated 
we were on the schedule for September 26th with Town of Queensbury. John Bowe stated RSO’s 
were covered under our insurance plan. RSO training slated for October 1st. Dan Ladd made 
Motion, Mike V 2nd Voted Unanimous. 

Motion to adjourn, Meeting adjourned 8:10 Pat B.1st,  John B. 2nd 
  Voted unanimous.  

.  


